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Diary Dates  
 

Monday 26th February 
 

Indoor Athletics training 8am 
 

Year 3 Tag Rugby (pm) 
 

Year 6 Dance Club 3.30pmð
4.30pm 

 
Tuesday 27th February 

 
Indoor Athletics competition at 
Blackpool for Years 5 & 6 all day 

 
Winter Olympic themed lunch 

 
KS2 Parentôs Evening 

 
Year 6 Football league 3.30pm  

 
Wednesday 28th February  

 
Reception visiting Ormskirk library 

(am) 
 

Year 5 Swimming (pm) 
 

Year 1 Sports Cub 3.30ð4.30pm 
 

Thursday 1st March 
 

World Book DayðPJ day for 
whole school. 

 
Class mass for Class 13 (pm) 

 
KS2 Parentôs Evening 

 
Friday 2nd March 

 
Mass at St Anneôs Church @ 

9.30am for Year 1 
 

Choirð3.30ð4.30pm  
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Spotlight on Year 1 

 
 
 

Our first week back after half term has been a 
busy one.  We have begun our new English topic on classic 
stories and have chosen The Enormous Turnip.  So far, the 
children have hot-seated as the farmer, having opportuni-
ties to ask and answer questions. In maths we have been 
investigating the most efficient way to measure the length of 

the playground. 
 

Our new topic of Growth and Green Fingers has been excit-
ing. We received a letter from Mr Green who lives at 
Brookside who spotted a spaceship landing on the play-
ground.  A friendly alien called Zurg wants the children 
to help  him find out about plants and trees so we 

have promised to help him! 
 

 

Parking 
 

¶ Please could we ask parents dropping off and picking 
up from breakfast club and after school club to park at 

the front of school instead of the back. 
 

¶ CORRECTION Our neighbours at Brookside have 
asked us to remind you to please NOT park in their 
carpark either in the morning or afternoons. 

 
Thank you.  



ôLoving God in all we doõ 

Important Dates 
Please keep checking the message board and twitter for additional information.  

  

Spring Term 2018 
 
 
27th February KS2 Parents Evening 
 
1st March  KS2 Parents Evening 
 
6th March  FS/KS1 Parents Evening 
 
7thð9th March Year 5 Residential trip to York. 
 
8th March   FS/KS1 Parents Evening 
 
8th March   Dance Fever @ St Bedeôs 
 
14th March  Year 2 SATs Parents meeting 
 
21st March  Year 3ôs Easter Play 2.30pm & 6.30pm 

A note from the Headteacheré. 
  
Dear parents,  
 
Thanks to all our children and parents who have managed the new walkways into school this 
week.  I am sure everyone will agree that having gates across the driveway has reduced any 
possible risk to our children when moving from one building to the other during the school 
day.  Please could parents who are using the breakfast club/nursery please park on the front 
car park to enable teachers to park on the rear car park.   
 
Parentsô evening is always a wonderful opportunity to share childrenôs progress and celebrate 
achievement.  During the spring term meetings, we will be trying a new bell system to keep 
everyone to the ten minute timeframes.  Last termôs meetings over ran by up to two hours.  
This places unnecessary pressure on family time and child care arrangements for both par-
ents and staff.             
 
Congratulations to our wonderful athletics team who represented our school this week.  All 
the teachers spoke about how well the children competed with the boys coming third overall 
and the girls coming second.   
 
Finally, good luck to our choir who will be singing at óThe Last Choir Standingô on Thursday 
night.  Many thanks to all the teachers, parents and children for supporting this wonderful op-
portunity.  We are very lucky to have a wonderful music teacher in Mr Cairns who works tire-
lessly to provide opportunities for our children.  
 

Mr P Bates 
Headteacher  



Curriculum News 
Each week the staff will select one aspect of the curriculum the children have particularly enjoyed and share this with 

you.  Please talk to your children about what they have been learning in school: 

 
Reception  This week we have had 2 sessions of stay & play. Where parents and  
   grandparents came to share in the childrenôs learning. 
 
Year 1   Please see spotlight work.  
 
Year 2   This week we have  been counting money and working out change. We  
   have had so much fun reading riddles and working on our own riddles for  
   others to solve! 
 
Year 3   We have begun our Iron Man topic this week and have worked hard on to  
   imagine what he looked likeðwe even created our own versions!  
 
 
Year 4    We have been emerged in Newspapers and identifying features of articles 
   as part of our new English topic.  
 

   
Year 5   We have been looking at forces in Science and carrying out experiments to 
   test gravity. 
 
Year 6   We have started our new unit on Detective fiction in English. In History we  
   are researching the AngloðSaxons. 

   

Attendance award winners ñ  
KS1 KS2 

Class  5  (100%) Class 14 (99%) 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
Headteacher: Mr. P. Bates                                               Deputy Headteachers: Mrs. A. Birming-
ham & Mrs. G. Cleary  

 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
                As you might have noticed, the school has been getting a well- 
earned spruce up both inside and out which is extremely exciting!  
             As curriculum leader for Science, I have been thinking about how the 
children can join in and take ownership of brightening up our school grounds 
which will kick start an enthusiasm for learning outdoors.   
               This year, I have decided that it would be a great way to celebrate 
the outdoor spaces and raise awareness of the benefits of gardening by 
launching a òWhole School Approach to Gardening.ó The starting point is to 
hold a competition to design the most creative and original planter and then 
create it. Ideally, the plants need to be perennial so we can enjoy the colours 
and smells year after year!   
There are a few ideas to look at overleaf. Also there will be numerous prizes to 
be won! I understand that the competition sounds quite pricey so one per 
family would be great!   
 
Please bring your planter to school by Monday 12 th  March.   
All of the planters will be displayed around the schools grounds from Tuesday 
13th March. 
 
If you have any questions, please donõt hesitate to contact me. 
 

Yours sincerely 
R Brookfield 
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Dear Parents/carers, 
 
Our school twitter feed (@StAnnesOrmskirk) is a great chance for you to see 
the wonderful events and celebrations in school. We are now introducing indi-
vidual class pages to keep you up to date with the everyday goings on in our 
classes. 
 
Below are the new twitter ôhandlesõ for each of classes in school, they are 
based on the class number and the teacherõs initials. The feeds from these 
pages will also be available on the school website soon for those of you who 
do not use Twitter. 
 
We will continue to use the main school page for whole school celebrations 
and other events. 
 
Thank you for your continued support. 
 
Miss K Williams 
 
 Year groups  Twitter name  

Reception @StAnnesFS 

Year 1 @Class3AD 
@Class 4HH_NR 

Year 2 @Class5JE 
@Class6JP 

Year 3 @Class7KW 
@Class8CK 

Year 4 @Class9RB 
@Class10CS 

Year 5 @Class11AMT_JR 
@Class12CP 

Year 6 @Class13GC 
@Class14JW 



 

Dear Parents, 

 

On Wednesday, 14
th
 February, Ash Wednesday, the liturgical season of Lent be-

gan. Lent is a time when we pray, do kind things for other people, give up things 

and give to others, as we prepare to celebrate the great feast of Easter. 

 

This Lent, we are supporting CAFODs óGive It Upô campaign, journeying alongside 

families around the world living in poverty, especially those who do not have the 

basic things they need like enough food or clean water. Itôs simple, choose some-

thing, give it up and donate the money you save. 

 

 
 

We launched the campaign on Thursday, 22
nd
 February when one of the local 

CAFOD volunteers came in to talk to the children about the work of her charity 

and how our generous donations will help those families much less fortunate than 

ourselves.  

 

Today, each family will be given a pyramid shaped donations box, where we ask 

the children to collect loose change over the coming weeks leading up to Easter. 

By filling the box with 1p and 2p coins, 10 children can be vaccinated against life-

threatening diseases; 10p and 20p coins can buy a goat for a family to provide 

milk to drink and manure to help their crops grow; 50p and Ã1 coins can provide 

clean water for 3 families. As CAFOD say, ñYour small change can make a big 

change.ò 

 

Please send the donations back into school by Friday, 13
th
 April so all the monies 

can be collected and sent to CAFOD in plenty of time, as this year the Govern-

ment have promised to double the difference. For every pound that is donated to 

CAFOD, the UK Government will contribute a pound up to a total of Ã5 million. 

 
Many thanks for your continued generosity and support in helping your child to un-

derstand how we can give to others during the season of Lent.  

 

Mrs Joanne Preston   

 

RE Subject Leader 


